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Board of Directors






1 October, 2006






Minot, ND

General Chair Grant Richardson called the meeting to order at 10:07AM.  Roll call was taken and voting cards were distributed.  Board members present were: Grant Richardson, Brandi Clark, Amy Schmidt, Sara Hills, Mark VanLishout, Jerry Hahn, Todd Ford, and Jody Bolinske.  Dan Cerkoney, Jacob Gerszewski, Bryan Walls and Bailey Bolinske were absent.
There were no corrections or additions to the minutes of the last meeting.  Jerry Hahn made a motion to approve the minutes.  Mark VanLishout seconded the motion.  The motion was approved.

Treasurer’s Report:


The Treasurer’s report was deferred to the afternoon session.
General Chair Report and Report of Correspondence:


Grant Richardson deferred his report to the afternoon session.

Board Member Reports:

Administrative Vice Chair-Officials:


Dan Cerkoney was absent.
Senior Vice Chair:


Mark VanLishout stated that we went $300 over budget for zones.  We had 35 athletes go to zones.  All the kids swam very well.  It was the first time they swam open water.  We will try and encourage the kids to swim the open water from now on.  We stayed at the Quality Inn in Oklahoma City.  The team dinner was a buffet at a casino in Kansas City.  Next year, zones will be in Topeka, Kansas.  
Age Group Vice Chair:


Bryan Walls stated that during the long course season all sanctions were turned in on time.  Great season.
USA swimming does a virtual club championship.  The information is based on a point championship ranking.  It is important that each club gets their information correct.
Registration Chair:


Most of the information will be at this afternoon meeting. We have 1,226 registered athletes.  280 were registered for season one and 253 for season two.  It is very important that information is recorded correctly, to unify times.  The importance of clubs sending meet back ups is still a factor.  Kids have to be registered when they are at the meets.  There is liability if they are not registered.  

Two clubs were fined because of non registered athletes.    Registrations have to be sent electronically.  Many of the registrations are not being filled out correctly.  
Technical Chair:


Sara Hills reminded clubs that their registrations expire on December 31st.  There are 185 nonathlete registrations.  

There are new changes to coaches’ registration.  Sara had to send information out instead of USA Swimming for the coaches’ packet.  Coaches need to take a one time test within the first two years of coaching.  

One team had no coaches registered for the summer season.  Coaches can loose USA registration if they don’t register consecutively.  

Sara mentioned information about a swimathon.  She has several questions on how she should handle it.  USA swimming gives you all the information that you need.  Kids get a portion to use towards camp.

Medals- We do not have a current ND symbol on our state meet awards.  We must stay away from plaques/medals that are shaped like ND.  Sara asked if we could send out a design packet to all of the clubs.  All designs will be accepted by short course state.  Then we would decide on the winner by long course state.  

Sara made a motion that she will send out a packet for the design. Mark seconded the motion.  A $.50 limit on the medal design.  Sara made a motion for $50.00 gift certificate for the winner of the design.  Mark seconded the motion.
Safety Chair:


There were two injuries reported for the 2nd quarter.  Discussion was made about deck marshals being registered.  Discussion was tabled.  Safety Marshall has to be registered. 

Secretary:


The Secretary’s report was deferred to the afternoon session.  
Coaches Representative:


Loic Joseph noted there was a great success with the coaches at zones.  Matt Bonzer was great; Loic would like to make a request for him to help us out next year.  It was stated that it is Loics job to appoint whomever.  

Loic would like to be involved with the cap and shirt design.  Mark stated that this would not be a problem.

YMCA nationals: 

Swimmers have to be a YMCA member 90 days prior to going to YMCA nationals.  They also have to do 3 interassociation meets. We are trying to figure out how to register the team ND swimmers.  SWIMS program would kick the swimmers off of their own teams.


Mike Stromberg made a mention about where we will register for big meets.

LSC Rep:


Loic will not be here this afternoon.  He would like to change the name of the Bismarck Golden Seals.  The club code will stay the same.

All Star Meet:


Does Loic have to keep this coaches position if it is open.  
Coach’s rep should be the first choice, and then someone else could step in.


April 15-16 Harden MT.  We need to consider a bus for the All star meet.  Moving it to possibly the beginning of long course.  Grant will try and get a hold of a contact to find out when it will be.

Athlete Representatives:


Absent
Meet Reports & Schedules:


Sectional & Jr. Nationals.  The rules state that for reimbursement the amount is $300/year/athlete/season.  We will stay with this policy.  Rules apply to coaches also.  Kathy Aspaas has asked for reimbursement.  She still needs to provide receipts.  
Senior nationals.  We need to possibly change our policy on pg 35.  We will need to add Jr to (part A) after senior & junior nationals.  Jerry made a motion and Sara seconded the motion.

Meet Schedules:


The 2007 Long course schedule will be finalized this afternoon.  

Election of Board of Review:


Deferred report to afternoon session.

Election of Officers:


We will need candidates for general, technical and safety chair.
Old Business:


Swim clinic in Minot was great.  It was mentioned that we do this every two years, so that kids would get more opportunities.  There will be a swim clinic again in Minot in 2008.
New Business:


USA swimming Pres- Jim Woods Topics that were highlighted were Deck refs and background checking for coaches.  There will be a lab in CO that will be used to do the checking.  This will be implemented 2007.  They will do a trial this year.  If all goes well this will be implemented next yr.

There is usually a 2% kick out when they do this nationally.  Concern for new coaches is how will USA swimming be able to track this?  $20 -$25 per test.  Individual cost or club cost?
The USA Swimming Convention went well.   There was talk about merging some LSC; an example would be to the east to MN, then west to MT.


A motion was made to nominate Jerry Hahn as outstanding service volunteer for 2006.  Jerry also nominated Loic for this position.  We will bring these nominations to the House of Delegates this afternoon.

Outstanding coach of the year.   Tabled until this afternoon.


Conference calling.  A motion was made to look into the expense for the fall meeting.  There was a second motion.

Mark VanLishout made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Jerry Hahn seconded the motion.  The motion was approved.  Meeting adjourned at 12:17 PM.
